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The Santa Gertrudis world is getting truly exciting and Mid-Coast is in the forefront. 

Lots of good things have been going on this summer and we have a lot more ex-

citement coming. Our Mid-Coast presence at the National Junior Show in Lake 

Charles, Louisiana was phenomenal. Our juniors exhibited well over 100 head 

making it the largest turnout for Mid-Coast in probably 30 years or more. Thanks to 

David and Christie Moran for spearheading the activities and thanks also to the 

parents and juniors for making this a proud showing for Mid-Coast. 

 

As summer comes to a close, we have another great week of cattle and friendship 

coming in September. The Mid-Coast Cattleman’s Opportunity Sale along with the 

Mid-Coast annual Meeting is just around the corner.  I urge each and every one of 

you, active and junior members alike, to come to Hallettsville, Texas on the week-

end of September 15-16, 2017 for the festivities. Matt Kubena and his crew are 

putting the final touches on an exceptional sale. There will be some good cattle 

represented so bring your friends and neighbors to Hallettsville. 

 

On Friday night, September 17th we will hold our annual meeting. Joe Fauth is 

heading up this years meeting and meal and we are looking forward to a good and 

informative program. This is your association and we want to hear from you, so 

please join in.  

 

Mid-Coast has several director positions open and we need your help. If you are 

interested in serving, please contact Allen Ginnard or myself to get your name on 

the ballot. You can find more information on the director positions included in this 

issue of the Cattle Rattle. 

 

Before you know it, we will be back in Houston for the International Super Sale. 

Debbie Townsend is working with American Marketing Service to lay plans for an-

other great sale, so get in touch with her or Richard Graham Hood for more details. 

I know Debbie can always use help pulling this off, so please consider volunteering 

as well. 

 

On a final but very important note, the Santa Gertrudis breed owes Allen & Karen 

Ginnard a very heartfelt thank you. The Santa Gertrudis Foundation and the Na-

tional Santa Gertrudis Youth Foundation have teamed up and developed the Red 

Legacy giving program to benefit the two foundations. Allen & Karen are donating 

a lot in the Cattleman’s Opportunity sale that will be “Legacy Lot I” benefiting the 

research and education efforts in our breed. When I asked Allen and Karen about 

this possibility, they enthusiastically stepped up for the betterment of our breed. If 

you see Allen & Karen, please thank them as well. 

 

That’s about all and I hope to see each of you in Hallettsville.  

 

With Warmest Regards, 

 

Allen Grainger  

President, Mid Coast Santa Gertrudis Association 
979-337-4151 

agrainger@aol.com  

mailto:townsendcattle81@gmail.com
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 From the Desk of …            

  John Ford, 

    SGBI Executive Director  

 
Why do you raise Santa Gertrudis cattle?  

 
The answer to this question is as varied and diverse as the association’s membership. For 

many it is the excitement of the show ring, for others the opportunity to support a junior 

with an interest in cattle; the lifestyle attracts some individuals, and most all hope to gen-

erate income. These are but a few of the hundreds of reasons why members raise Santa 

Gertrudis. Regardless of the reason, when all is said and done, everyone who owns a cow 

is in the protein business. The genetics from our herds, at some point in time, will appear 

in the refrigerated section of the grocery store or on a plate in an eating establishment. 

Are the genetics used in your breeding program hitting the bull’s eye, producing an industry acceptable, consumer pleasing 

product that is profitable for all industry members -  feeder, packer, retailer? Do you know?  SGBI’s EPDs give insight into an 

animal’s ability to produce offspring that hit carcass quality targets but actual harvest data gives a very clear picture of the 

performance of your herd’s genetics in the yard and on the rail. Harvest data also strengthens the association’s genetic pre-

dictions giving our carcass trait EPDs even greater accuracy.  

 
Want to learn more about the type of cattle your breeding program is producing? The SGBI Research and Education Com-

mittee is planning a 2017 feedout to be conducted at AzTx Feeders in Hereford, Texas. Jake Alden, Auxvasse, Missouri, will 

be coordinating the program for the association. The targeted start date will be in November. Attached are the preliminary 

guidelines. Finalized details of the program will be featured in the September issue of Santa Gertrudis USA. 

 
Feeding Trial 

Purpose: Identify Santa Gertrudis genetics that perform and excel in a feedlot setting and on the rail.   

 
Health Requirements  

1. All calves shall be weaned a minimum of 45 days or more by the date of delivery  

2. All calves shall weigh at least 600 pounds on delivery 

2. All bulls shall be castrated by knife or band preferably preweaning.    

3. All calves shall be treated for internal and external parasites  

4. All cattle shall have horns removed  

5. All cattle should receive a total of two doses of modified live viral vaccine given preferably preweaning and at weaning.  

 

Modified Live Virus  

IBR-(Infectious Bovine Rhinotracheitis)  

BVD-(Bovine Viral Diarrhea Virus 2 types)  

PI3-(Parainfluenza)  

BRSV-(Bovine Respiratory Syncytial Virus)  

Mannheimia hemolytica (1 dose)    

7-way, 8 way, blackleg with or without histophilus (2 doses)  

 
Other Requirements 

1. Minimum of 5 head must be consigned per breeder 

2. Entries are due 3 weeks prior to cattle arriving at feedlot 

3. Calves must be individually identified by breeder before arrival 

at feedlot 

4. Breeder shall provide at minimum a date of birth and a sire or 

dam registration number on each calf consigned to feedout. 

 
Is your program producing the consumer pleasing product we pub-

licize in the breed’s advertisement campaign?  Find out. Partici-

pate in the feedout.   

Photo courtesy of SGBI Magazine 
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Do you have what it takes to serve  on the 

Mid-Coast Board of Directors ??? 

The Mid-Coast Board of Directors would like to recognize  

the service of 

Joe Fauth, John Kiker, and Debbie Townsend 
who are terming-out this year as Directors. 

 

We couldn’t have gotten this far without you! 

*** 

If you have anyone you would like to nominate to serve on the Board, 

or if you are interested in serving, 

please contact: 

 

Allen Ginnard 
(713) 586-9978 

allenginnard@yahoo.com  
                              by August 28th 

News from our Mid-Coast family… 

 

Hello Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis Association Members and Friends!   

 

Several of you have asked about Billy Eubanks’ daughter, Jessica, who had cancer last year and who we 

listed in the Cattle Rattle  on a few occasions for thoughts and prayers.   

 

Billy is very pleased to announce that Jessica is in full recovery.  She started back to work the week of 

August 7th, and has gained weight back that she lost during treatment.  The Eubanks / Burgin family 

would like to thank all the Mid-Coast family for your prayers and support through this journey! 

 

Blessings to all, 

  -Karen 

mailto:Townsendcattle81@gmail.com
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Take Action Now- Tell EPA to Kill WOTUS Today! 
 
Submit Comments to Kill the Waters of the United States (WOTUS) Rule TODAY! 
 
Last Thursday, July 27th, marked the start of the 30-day comment period on the EPA's proposal to 
withdraw the 2015 WOTUS rule. 
 
The deadline for comments is August 28, so please comment now! 
 
Step 1 - Go to: https://www.regulations.gov/comment?D=EPA-HQ-OW-2017-0203-0001 
Step 2- Copy and paste (or modify) the following sample comments. 
 
I am writing to support the proposal to repeal the 2015 "Waters of the U.S." rule.  
 
As a cattle producer, I strongly support this effort. Water is important to me and my family farming 
operation. I am glad that you recognize the flaws of the current WOTUS rule. It is overly broad and 
creates heavy burdens and costs, legal risk and tremendous uncertainty for farmers, ranchers and 
others, like me, who depend on the land. Under the 2015 rule, farmers, ranchers and other landown-
ers across the country face new roadblocks to ordinary land-use activities. 
 
I applaud EPA for taking this important first step toward developing a new definition of waters of the 
United States that will protect water quality while also promoting economic growth, minimizing regu-
latory uncertainty, and respecting the proper roles of Congress and the states under the Constitu-
tion.  
 
The WOTUS rule has never been implemented because it was stayed by both a federal district court 
and a federal court of appeals due to its flaws and violations. Challengers raised numerous substan-
tive and procedural defects in the rule, including that the rule exceeds EPA's statutory authority, im-
poses burdensome regulatory uncertainty, was finalized in violation of mandatory procedural re-
quirements designed to ensure a well-informed result, and is otherwise unlawful. In all, the rule was 
challenged in multiple courts by all sides (31 states and 53 non-state parties, including environmen-
tal groups, state and local governments, farmers, landowners, developers, businesses, and recrea-
tion groups).  
 
The EPA should move forward and ditch this rule once and for all, then go back to the drawing 
board and write a new rule that protects water quality without trampling the rights of landowners, 
businesses, and the states. 
 
Sincerely, 
[Add your name here.] 
[Add your Cattlemen's Association here.] 
 

 

If you raise cattle and 

they drink water, please 

get involved.  

-Joe Fauth 

https://www.regulations.gov/comment?D=EPA-HQ-OW-2017-0203-0001
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Hello Juniors! 

 

It was great to see so many of you at our National show!   This newsletter is about two things:  

Introducing our new Jr. Officers for the 2017-2018 year, and reporting on the National show.  

There is a lot to report, so let’s get started! 

 

First and most importantly, Mrs. Helen Carleston, long-time Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis member 

and Junior supporter was recognized at the banquet with a standing ovation for having attended 

all 40 National Junior Santa Gertrudis Shows held.  Mrs. Carleston, thank you for your support! 

 

Madison Moran served all week in many capacities as the National Junior Santa Gertrudis Prin-

cess.  She attended the Welcome Dinner, Princess & Queen Luncheon and Dance where she 

spoke about her year as the Princess and also introduced all the candidates at each event.  She 

handed out awards in the cattle ring for both days of cattle shows and also assisted in handing 

out all the awards at the annual banquet.  Madison shared an address at the banquet as retiring 

Princess and helped crown the newly elected Princess.  We’d like to thank Madison for represent-

ing Mid-Coast  so well! 

 

The Mid-Coast affiliate did not receive top 3 recognition for Herdsman award this year which was 

a disappointment.  But, this is mentioned  because THANKS is offered  to all the young exhibitors 

and parents/adult volunteers who helped tirelessly to create a wonderful display in the stall areas 

with all the decorations, booth display and signs above cattle heads as well as manicured stall 

spaces for 100+ head of cattle.  Everyone worked so hard to keep the shavings and aisles clean 

for 2 solid days for a large number of head and everyone is to be commended for this feat! 

 

Also, the Mid-Coast scrapbook did not place in the top 3 either which was a great disappointment 

as well.  We received many kind comments about how good the book was from those that looked 

at it.  Many THANKS to all families who submitted photos and biographical information to include 

in this book.  THANKS to Mid-Coast Reporters Parker Mason and mom Courtney Mason and Madi-

son Moran and mom Christy Moran for all their hard work in putting the scrapbook together for 

this year!   
 

It was a great show, and Mid-Coast Juniors represented our association well!   

 

Mid-Coast Jr. News 
August 2017 

Upcoming Events 
 

 
 

Sept. 11th - Four States Fair 
Open SG Show; Texarkana, AR 
 
Sept. 15 -16th  -  2017 Mid-
Coast SG Annual Meeting and 
Cattleman’s Opportunity Sale; 
Hallettsville, TX 
 
Sept. 16th  -  Washington Coun-
ty Fair Show; Brenham, TX 
 
Sept. 24th - Oklahoma State Fair 
Open SG Show; OKC, OK 
 
Oct. 1st - Tulsa State Fair Open 
SG Show; Tulsa, OK 
 
Oct. 18th - Arkansas State Fair 
Open SG Show; Little Rock, AR 
 
Oct. 20th - State Fair of Texas 
Open Show; Dallas, TX 
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We want to bid a fond farewell to our Mid-Coast Junior Officers 
for the 2016-2017 year who will be ‘retiring’ at our  
Mid-Coast Annual Meeting on September 15, 2017! 

 

President:  Emaline Robinson 
Vice President:  Landon Stem 
Secretary:  Trey Stegint 
Reporters:  Madison Moran 
and Parker Mason 

 
Junior Advisor:   

Queen:  Heather Stenson 
Princess:  Madison Moran 

Shown left to right: 

 

Trey Stegint, Landon Stem,  

Emaline Robinson, Heather Stenson, 

Madison Moran, Parker Mason 

Note from the Mid-Coast Junior Advisor… 
 
The National Junior Santa Gertrudis Show in Lake Charles, Louisiana is now in the history books!  It was a great week 
to spend together developing friendships, hanging out with old friends and family, exhibiting great Santa Gertrudis 
cattle and allowing our Junior members to participate in so many wonderful contests that showed great character, 
determination and grit on so many levels.  I was so proud to be there as a parent, friend and in the Junior Advisor 
role to help facilitate the building of some great Mid-Coast stall areas…which by the way were outstanding when you 
looked in the barn and saw 4+ aisles of red fabric and signs over 100+ head of cattle…all being taken care of by our 
juniors in the heat of the day.  It was hot…and the hours and sweat put into making so much possible that week is 
tiring to think about…but so gratifying.    I still can’t believe we didn’t get recognized in the Herdsman competi-
tion…we will get ‘em next year!  I was so proud to cheer on 24 of our young people as they worked hard to study 
and compete in the Brain Bowl competitions and work our way to top placings in each of those contests.  I was so 
proud to see our kids who campaigned and ran for director, queen, princess, officer and scholarship positions and 
awards.  I was so proud of all the kids in Mid-Coast who competed in so many contests and came out on top in many 
of those…not just getting an award, but getting great experiences in a variety of competitions that will make them 
better people and leaders…and so proud of them for competing and taking the time to prepare for these contests 
which they didn’t have to do but did because they had courage and want to be the best they can be.  And, to see all 
the cattle that Mid-Coast shared in the ring continues to be an amazement!   We represent well!  We are one of the 
top, if not the biggest, affiliate participating in the National Junior Santa Gertrudis Show in this 
day and time.  Thanks to all the parents, grandparents, adult leaders, county agents, FFA advi-
sors and family members who were a part of this week and who continue to support this great 
endeavor of raising top quality cattle and kids.  Christy and I find it a joy to continue to work 
with the juniors and this organization to make it all it can be!                                
 

Thanks for your continued support,    

David Moran  
Mid-Coast Jr. Advisor 
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Thank you from Princess Madison… 
 

Becoming the Mid-Coast Junior Santa Gertrudis Association Princess and 

then the National Junior Santa Gertrudis Princess was a dream come true!  

Serving these organizations in this capacity this past year opened worlds of 

opportunities for me as I campaigned and met people and then had the 

chance to travel around from show to show, present awards and work in the 

show rings.  We walked many steps, handed out many ribbons and shared 

many smiles to deserving young winners and their heifers.  The friendships I 

made and the connections shared with both junior members and adults in 

and out of the show ring is something I will never forget.  I so enjoyed being 

an ambassador of our breed.  I will always cherish my days as the Princess 

and always be grateful to each one of you who believed in me and supported me.  Thank you for this oppor-

tunity!  And, congratulations to all exhibitors who continue to shine bright and make their dreams come true.  

Believe to Achieve!       

          Thanks again,  

        Madison Claire Moran 

 

The Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis Juniors  
would like to welcome the following NEW Junior members  

to our Association in 2017: 
 

 
 

Mikayla Alcorn 
Jonathan Amaya-Salinas 
Matthew Aparicio 
Joshua Cramer 
Samantha DiGesualdo 
Skylar Doherty 
Shelby Ferguson 
Ryan Hachtel 
James Lee Hayes 
Rinley Jacobs 
Hannah Hubbard 
Taylor Janson 
Mackenley Johnson 

Kenley Kincannon 
Breeley Lively 
Steven MacEwan 
Dawson Moran 
Addyson Phillips 
Kamryn Phillips 
Jimmie Randall IV 
Klayten Schmitt 
Kole Schmitt 
Hagan Sebesta 
Jordyn Trant 
Lanae Tucker 
Brooke Vandenbergh 
Blair Watz 
Taylor Watz 
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Welcome to our 2017-2018 Junior Officers-Elect! 
(Terms to begin at MCSGA Annual Meeting in September 2017) 

 

President: Heather Stenson 
Vice President: Caydi Blaha 
Secretary: Parker Mason 
Reporter: Shelby Ferguson 

 

 
2017 Queen  *  Courtney Roberts 
2017 Princess  *  Demi Harrington 

  

 

Check out the ‘getting to know you’ information 
on the following pages... 

 
https://www.facebook.com/midcoastsantagertrudis 

or... 
Look on our Association website Home Page at http://midcoastsantagertrudis.com 

Don’t forget to look for us on our Facebook site... 

The way to get started is to quit talking and start doing.”  
- Walt Disney 
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Getting to know Heather Stenson… 
 

Name: Heather Stenson (Junior President) 

Age: 17         

Grade & School: Senior at Katy High School in Katy, Texas 

Officer position: President 

Years in Mid-Coast: 4 years 

Years Showing: 8 years 

Favorite Moment in Mid-Coast: Being nominated Mid-Coast Queen for 2016 — 

2017 

Favorite Quote: “The way to get started is to quit talking and start doing.” - Walt 

Disney 

Favorite Food: Mexican 

Favorite Color:  Pink 

Favorite Movie: Forest Gump 

Favorite Song: When It Rains It Pours  

Favorite Book: The Last Song 

Getting to know Caydi Blaha… 
 

Name: Caydi Blaha (Junior Vice-President) 

Age: 16 

Grade & School: Junior at Louise High School 

Officer Position: Vice President 

Years in Mid-Coast: 7 years 

Years Showing: 7 years 

Favorite Moment in Mid-Coast: I love meeting new people at Nationals each 

year. 

Favorite Quote: “Work hard until you no longer need to introduce yourself.” 

Favorite Food: Whataburger 

Favorite Color: Turquoise 

Favorite Movie: 8 Seconds 

Favorite Song: A Life Where We Work Out by Flatland Cavalry (featuring Kaitlin 

Butts) 

Favorite Book: “The Notebook” 

Getting to know Parker Mason… 

(So sorry!  Parker was unable to respond!  He will remain a mystery!) 
 

Name: Parker Mason (Junior Secretary) 

Age:  

Grade & School:  

Officer Position: Secretary 

Years in Mid-Coast:  

Years Showing:  

Favorite Moment in Mid-Coast:   

Favorite Quote:  

Favorite Food:  

Favorite Color:  

Favorite Movie:  

Favorite Song:  

Cool Talent:  
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Getting to know Shelby Ferguson… 
 

Name:  Shelby Ferguson  (Junior Reporter) 

Age: 18 

Grade & School: Freshman, Texas A&M University 

Officer Position: Reporter 

Years in Mid-Coast: 2 years 

Years Showing: 5 years 

Favorite Moment in Mid-Coast: Brain Bowl! 

Favorite quote: “A queen is never late, everyone else is simply early.” 

Favorite Food: Fried Mac & Cheese bBalls 

Favorite Color: Teal 

Favorite Movie: 500 Days of Summer 

Favorite Song: Enough For Now by The Fray 

Favorite Book: The Great Gatsby 

Cool Talent: Soil Judging 

Getting to know Courtney Roberts… 
 

Name:  Courtney Roberts  (Mid-Coast Junior Queen) 

Age:  18 

Grade & School:  Freshman at TSTC 

Officer Position:  Mid-Coast Queen 

Years in Mid-Coast:  3 years 

Years Showing:  4 years 

Favorite Moment in Mid-Coast: Representing Mid-Coast in the Na-

tional Queen election this past June. 

Favorite quote:  “Don’t stop someone who is doing something you 

said couldn’t be done.” 

Favorite Food:  Pasta 

Favorite Color:  Purple 

Favorite Movie:  Homeward Bound 

Favorite Song:  Dancing Shoes by Green River Ordinance 

Favorite Book:  “The Fault in Our Stars”  

Cool Talent:  I can wiggle my ears. 

Getting to know Demi Harrington… 
 

Name: Demi Harrington  (Mid-Coast Junior Princess) 

Age: 12 

Grade & School: 7th Grade at Navasota Junior High 

Officer Position: Mid-Coast Princess 

Years in Mid-Coast: 5 years 

Favorite Moment in Mid-Coast: Looking forward to the warm-up show. 

Favorite Quote: “Your life is a message for the world; make sure it’s inspiring.” 

Favorite Food: Steak 

Favorite Color: Grey 

Favorite Song: Carrying Your Love With Me by George Strait 

Favorite Book: “Knowing Your Value” 

Cool Talent: Showing is my favorite sport.  
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For a sample of photos from the Nationals, see the pages following these results, and visit our 

website at http://midcoastsantagertrudis.com 
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SGBI Queen Candidates SGBI Princess Candidates 
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Congratulations to all of the Mid-Coast Juniors who participated in the Nationals!   

You make us proud!! 

 

 Jonathan Amaya-Salinas 
Matthew Aparicio 
Cory Barrett 
Caydi Blaha 
Jacob Brandon 
Stephanie Bullard 
Saige Combs 
Joshua Cramer 
Madison Cruz 
Samantha DiGesualdo 
Ashlyn Dueitt 
Kaylee Enloe 
Shelby Ferguson 
Bayli Fisher 
Sage Fisher 
Gracie Garza 
Cullen Greak 
Nathan Greak 

Madeline Hachtel 
Ryan Hachtel 
Demi Harrington 
James Hayes 
Jena Herndon 
Taylor Janssen 
Kenley Kincannon 
Kiley Kizziah 
Kaden Leonard 
Kaylee Leonard 
Logan Mason 
Parker Mason 
Dawson Moran 
Madison Moran 
Kyle Oliver 
Matthew Payne 
Steven Payne 

Kamryn Phillips 
Jimmie Randall 
Courtney Roberts 
Emaline Robinson 
Hagan Sebesta 
Sierra Sebesta 
Karli Supak 
Landon Stem 
Heather Stenson 
Jordyn Trant 
Lanae Tucker 
Brooke Vandenbergh 
Macie Villanueva 
Tate Villanueva 
Blair Watz 
Calvin Wunderlich 
Laura Zibilski 

The Juniors send a giant THANK YOU to Ms. Helen 

Carleston, who has not missed attending a Junior 

Show in 40 years!!  We love you! 

THANK YOU! 
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Photos from the Nationals! 
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Kaylee Leonard Judy Wallace Saige Combs 

Photos from the Nationals! 
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All members have 

the opportunity to 

advertise by placing 

your business card 

in our newsletter 

for a nominal fee 

of $60.00 per year.  

A form for 2017 

participants is on 

our Mid-Coast 

Santa Gertrudis 

Association web-

site on the News 

page, and under 

the Forms section. 

Mid-Coast Brand Ads 

www.bierifarms.com 
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Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis Association  
Karen Ginnard, Editor                                          
15300 McCraven School Rd.                                                                             
Washington, TX 77880 

            Coming Events 
Visit us at:   www.midcoastsantagertrudis.com 
 

Sept. 11th        - Four States Fair Open SG Show; Texarkana, AR 

Sept. 14th        - Southeastern Empire Fair Open Santa Gertrudis Show; Lawrenceville, GA 

Sept. 15 -16th        - 2017 Mid-Coast SG Annual Meeting and Cattleman’s Opportunity Sale; Hallettsville, TX 

Sept. 15 -16th        - District 6 Haltered Heifer Show & Sale; Richmond, IN 

Sept. 16th        - Washington County Fair Show; Brenham, TX 

Sept. 24th        - Oklahoma State Fair Open SG Show; OKC, OK 

Sept. 30th        - Arkoma SG Association Sale; Tulsa, OK 

Oct. 1st        - Tulsa State Fair Open SG Show; Tulsa, OK 

Oct. 7th        - Alabama Connection Sale; Cullman, AL 

Oct. 18th       - North Carolina State Fair Open SG Show; Raleigh, NC 

Oct. 18th       - Arkansas State Fair Open SG Show; Little Rock, AR 

Oct. 20th       - State Fair of Texas Open Show; Dallas, TX 

Nov. 4th        - South Texas Heritage Sale; Robstown, TX 

Nov. 10 -11th        - Tri-Star Santa Gertrudis Sale; Bloomington, TX 

Nov. 18th        - South Texas Heritage Sale; Robstown, TX 

2017 

http://www.gunslinger.com/cowline.gif

